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DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: RH

	Application No: 
	3/2011/0328

	Development Proposed:
	Four internally illuminated fascia signs and one internally illuminated totem sign at Former Site of Perry’s Car Sales, Waterloo Road, Clitheroe.

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Clitheroe Town Council – No Objections

	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A

	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control

	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This application relates to the site formerly occupied by the car dealership Perry’s, located on Waterloo Road outside Clitheroe Conservation Area, within the main settlement of Clitheroe.

Permission was granted for the change of use of the building to a Majestic Wine Warehouse (appn. 3/2010/0916) and this application seeks consent for the proposed signage scheme.

Four internally illuminated fascia box signs are proposed to the front elevation of the building with the largest measuring 8.2m x 0.8m. In addition, a double-sided internally illuminated totem sign is to be positioned at the main entrance to the site measuring 3.5m in height and 1m wide. All signs are to be constructed of aluminium panels with internal static illumination so that only the lettering and graphic is illuminated.

I consider the material, size and design of the illuminated signs to be erected are appropriate and would not have a significantly detrimental impact upon the visual amenity of the area in consideration that other commercial premises are within the vicinity, some of which have existing illuminated signs.

Any impact upon the amenity of neighbouring residents will be minimal. The distance between the fascia signs and residential properties is sufficient so as to not to result in significant light pollution upon these properties. Whilst the totem sign is to be positioned closer to residential properties, it is considered that its height of 3.5 metres and the fact that the properties are at an oblique angle and elevated from the main building will ensure that any light pollution is again minimal and will not significantly encroach into the households of neighbouring properties. 
Therefore, I do not consider this application would cause a significant detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the area or on the residential amenity of the occupiers of the surrounding properties. As such, the application is recommended accordingly



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.

	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 22/06/2011














